Washington Park Board of Trustees
November 24, 2014

Called to order:  6:00 p.m.

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Gil Major, Ed Medeiros, Lisa Arsenault, Barry Kaplan, Rhonda Fisher and Dana Isaacson (GBP)

Absent:  Jeanne O’Connor

Quorum established

1.  Secretary’s Minutes – approved as presented – MSA
2. Treasurer’s Report – Ed Medeiros and Dana Isaacson

a.  Reserve and escrow review – estimated to be at $250.000 by year-end

b. Certificate of Deposit (CD) matures in mid-December.  Motion made to renew the CD at $100,000 for one year and to renew $50,000 for 6 months thus leaving approx. $50,000 to be deposited into the reserve checking for upcoming capital needs.  MSA
c. HVAC Contract with Callahan – current contract will continue and will be honored through December 31, 2014.  Effective January 1, 2015, new contract will take effect at a cost of $6,600 per agreement.  Stock will be purchased and will be kept on site.  Gil will review the stock list suggested by Callahan. Once the list is approved, Callahan will purchase stock items and will restock.  Signature on contract is contingent upon GBP confirming at existing contract expired on 10/31/14.   Motion made to sign contract with Callahan effective January 1, 2015 for the Preventative Maintenance contract at $6,600.00 per year which includes a spring and fall inspections.  MSA
d.  Flood Insurance rebate received.  Rates increasing by 20% with December 2014 increase by $1,000 per month.  Gil proposed that GBP increase the flood insurance escrow checking a/c by $1,000 per month to cover the anticipated increase in insurance premiums.  MSA
3.  Management/Maintenance Report – Dana Isaacson (GBP)

a.  Roof replacement (Duncan)– phase #3 is complete

b. Gutter cleaning (Duncan) – to be completed based on weather.  To be scheduled by GBP.

c. Pool project – completed, filled and covered for the winter season

d. Utility brokerage (Electric) – Gil Major.  Motion to formally sign contract at $.11.26/KWH for National Grid beginning with December 2014 meter reading for one year.  MSA 
e. Utility brokerage (Gas) – review again in spring 2015 (May/June timeframe).  Remain with Columbia Gas for the present time.  If a decision to change is made, BoT will not consider more than one year at a time.  

f. Plumbing contract with Callahan – contract is not increasing ($3,900).  Shutdown has been done.  Possible cost reduction in spring if decision is made not to turn on front hoses as they are not utilized.  Dana Isaacson (GBP) will check on potential cost reduction.

g. Architectural guidelines – reviewed for changes and finalized by BoT discussion including developing a request form and distribution plan.  Documents to be posted on WP website, GBP website and announced in Winter Newsletter.

h. Parking – added lines to be drawn based on weather permitting with the goal of having these new lines drawn prior to December 1st.  Dana Isaacson and Gil Major will review and schedule.  

i. Snow removal contract (Wildwood) – no changes to contract after review and will remain in place as this is will be year two of a two year contact.  

j. Electrical outlets – GFI protectors on common area exterior outlets by A-Phase recommendation.  GBP is approved to schedule work and will be covered by Operating.  

k. Move-In/Move-Out – units (20) have been billed at $150.00.  Orientations still need to be scheduled from these 20 units.  
l. Storage unit (Franklin House) rental letter – GBP will send and information will be added to the Winter Newsletter.

4.  Open Discussion

a.  River gauge article (Andover Townsman) – pending for follow-up by Jeanne O’Connor

b. Holiday decorations will be put in place on A-B-C buildings by GBP

c. Newsletter – reviewed and readied for distribution by GBP

d. Snow parking rules will be posted in all hallways – GBP

e. Heating issue at Exeter – Dana Isaacson (GBP) will follow up with Callahan regarding communication procedures in emergency situations.
5.  Executive Session 

Working Meeting:  Monday, December 15

No Board of Trustees Meeting in December

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary

